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	Cherwell District Council
Planning & Development Services
Bodicote House White Post Road
Bodicote
Banbury
OX15 4AA

	Our ref:
WA/2014/117979/01-L01
Your ref:
14/00860/F
Date:

27 June 2014



Dear Ms Magnuson,
ERECTION OF TWO STOREY DETACHED DOMESTIC DWELLING AND DIVISION OF SITE FOR PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT.   
LAND ADJ TO 4 BARRETTS ROW MAIN STREET WENDLEBURY      

Thank you for consulting us on this matter. We received the letter on 13 June 2014 and we are now in a position to respond.


Environment Agency position


In the absence of an acceptable Flood Risk Assessment (FRA) we object to the grant of planning permission and recommend refusal on this basis for the following reasons:
 
Reason

The design and access statement includes a brief Flood Risk Assessment that indicates that the site is some 3m above flood levels. However it is not stated how this flood level has been arrived at or demonstrated that it is appropriate in relation to this site. 

Our Flood Map indicates part of the site, including the location of the proposed property lies within Flood Zone 3, an area of high flood risk. 

Our historic flood records indicate that the road and eastern edge of the site have previously flooded. It is therefore likely that during a flood event in this area a dry means of access and egress is not possible from the property.

The FRA submitted with this application does not comply with the requirements set out in paragraph 9 of the Technical Guide to the National Planning Policy Framework. The submitted FRA does not therefore, provide a suitable basis for assessment to be made of the flood risks arising from the proposed development.

Overcoming our objection

In order to overcome our objection a more detailed flood risk assessment (FRA) should be undertaken to confirm whether the site itself is at risk of flooding, and if so what mitigation is required to ensure the development does not increase flood risk elsewhere. Where possible all development should be located outside the area of flood risk. 

The FRA also needs to be able to demonstrate that during a 1% annual probability flood, with an allowance for climate change, the development will have a safe means of access and egress. 
This assessment should be undertaken in accordance with Supplementary Note to Defra guidance document FD2320. If safe access and egress is not achievable it may be possible to manage the safety of the development during a flood with the production of emergency flood management plan, however this would have to be discussed and approved by the local authority's emergency planners. 

If this cannot be achieved we are likely to maintain our objection to the application. Production of an FRA will not in itself result in the removal of an objection.
We also wish to draw the Sequential Test to the LPA and applicant. We see no evidence that this has been completed and we would expect one to be carried out in this instance.

We ask to be re-consulted with the results of the FRA. We will provide you with bespoke comments within 21 days of receiving formal re-consultation. Our objection will be maintained until an adequate FRA has been submitted.

Yours sincerely,
Mr Jack Moeran
Planning Advisor
Direct dial 01491 828367
Direct e-mail planning-wallingford@environment-agency.gov.uk
cc Mr Henry Panton
Environment Agency
Red Kite House Howbery Park, Wallingford, Oxfordshire, OX10 8BD.
Customer services line: 03708 506 506

www.gov.uk/environment-agency
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